
Knocknacarra Educate Together NS 
Board of Management Meeting 
30th September 2020, 20.00 (Google Meet) 
 
Present: Maggie Hall (patron nominee), Liz Daly (female parent nominee nominee), Aneil Rawat (male parent 
nominee), Paul Adams (chairperson and patron nominee), Elaine Keane (community nominee), Louise Shields 
(community nominee), Vivienne Kelly (teacher nominee) and Matt Wallen (principal and secretary)  
Paul chaired the meeting. 
 
Principal’s Report  
Enrolment 

o There are currently 186 pupils enrolled in seven classes.  It is likely this number will be 188 next week. 
o The Admissions Policy for the school has been approved by Educate Together with two minor changes and is 

now ready to be posted and ratified. 
o I will liaise with other local schools regarding the dates and process for the enrolment procedures for the 2021-

2022 school year. 
Staffing 

o The enrolment figures are sufficient for the retention of the two developing posts, and they will be sanctioned 
as permanent in October.   

o Florence is working additional hours.   
o Regarding the shared post, the other school will use our part-time hours rather than have a teacher travel 

between the schools. 
Attendance 

o Attendance has been less than previous years in response to requests to keep children at home if unwell or 
after returning from abroad.  The average attendance to date is 91.7%.  That being said, 43% have not missed 
a day.   

Health and Safety 
o The COVID-19 plan is in operation, and the management of the re-opening has gone smoothly.   

Curriculum Development 
o The staff has been focused on distance learning and the return to the school building.  The plan for the year is 

to finalise the Arts Curriculum Plan, the Learn Together Plan and a comprehensive review of the Irish plan. 
Building 

o The emergency works projects are essentially complete, and the final payments should be drawdown soon.  
Some problems remain with the emergency doors, especially one on the southern side of the school.  Options 
for ensuring the long-term health of the doors are being considered.  The heat is working well. 

o Regarding the roof, further consultation has been taking place.  It is agreed by all that the design of the roof 
does not provide sufficient slope for drainage.  Despite this, evidence of new leaks have not appeared.  As a 
temporary solution, it may be best to rule out any difficulties with blockages of the downpipes and gutters.  
Then, we can look at replacing them if no blockages are found, as discussed at the last meeting.  As a further 
step if this does not resolve the issue, an emergency works grant will be pursued. 

o Many of the taps in our school are not working well.  This became apparent when trying to adjust the length 
of time the water runs.  Prices are being sought for replacement.  The cost is approximately €3000. 

Misc. Events/Information 
o An additional grant has been awarded for Creative Schools as well as additional days.  We will pursue, as 

planned, the digital arts project discussed back in February. 
o Afterschool clubs for football and superhero training will commence this week.  They will maintain class 

bubbles.  Some classes did not have sufficient interest to run the activities. Evasion games will be offered 
starting in October. 

o The afterschool held a one-day camp during the school closure on Monday. 
o The school had its first online whole-school assembly last Friday, and it went well. 
o The staff had their first staff meeting of the new school year online. 
o Some online arts and green-school workshops will take place over the next month. 
o I have been co-opted onto the Board of Directors of Educate Together. 

 
Financial Report 

 A significant amount of spending took place to prepare for the re-opening of the school as well as the emergency 
works grants.   



 Last year’s spending was reviewed comparing it with previous years.  A detailed budget will be prepared for the 
next meeting to take account for the additional funding and unexpected planning related to the return to the 
school building.   

 The spending on the replacement of taps was agreed, and three quotes will be sought. 
 
Plan for School Re-opening 
The plan was discussed at length.  Overall, it was agreed that the plan was working well, and the Board is grateful to 
the staff, children and parents for their cooperation and efforts.  It was agreed that parents would be asked to wear 
face coverings when coming into the yard to drop off and collect children and particularly if parents have a 
conversation with staff members.  It was also agreed to remind parents not to gather for conversation and to leave 
the school grounds as soon as possible.   
 
The Risk Assessment that summarises the plan will now be included in the Health and Safety Statement. 
 
Two further modifications were agreed.  Specifically, it was agreed that in rare situations children in the afterschool 
may play together with children not from their class bubble in the following restricted situations: when no other 
children from their class bubble are staying afterschool (typically older children), in an outdoor environment only 
and with physical distancing maintained.  It was also agreed to make reference to the new guidelines from the HSE 
regarding testing and suspected cases.   
 
In-School Management Policy 
The list of duties for the post-holders (Appendix A of the policy) for the current school year was discussed and 
agreed.  It was suggested that several acronyms be spelled out to provide clarity.   
 
Distance Learning Policy 
The policy was discussed.  The Board felt greater clarity could be provided regarding synchronous (live online) 
teaching.  This aspect of the policy will be considered again by the staff, but the draft as it stands will apply if there is 
a need for distance learning before the plan is formally ratified. 

 
 
 
 


